
Environmental Services Team – December 2022



Environmental Services 
Streetscene

• Venture - 189 reports in November 
with the highest categories including 
ASB/begging (52), and Council matters 
(26), which includes liaising with rough 
sleepers, patrolling SCC sites and events 
including community engagement 
projects and escorting staff to collect 
money

• Part of the service area at the Coach 
Station toilet block converted to a boot 
room for the foot patrols/barrow staff

• New electric sweeper and electric van 
bought in to replace diesel models

• Setting up Winter gritting arrangements 
- Please advise Streetscene Team if salt 
bins in the parish need replenishing

• Repaved most of the cracked paving on 
Endless St



Environmental Services 
Facilities
• Poultry Cross works continuing with the aim to 

be completed by the Spring.

• Refurbishment of Fisherton Recreation Ground 
toilets to commence this Winter. This is being 
timed to coincide with the River Park project.

• Camping & Caravan Club – Planning application 
to install 19 further hard standing pitches being 
submitted with project scheduled to commence 
in the New Year.

• Submitted details for Free Assessment of EV 
Charging Points with Joju Solar for Lush House 
Car Park.



Environmental Services 
CCTV
• We have received 23 requests to view footage in 

November with 14 of those seized as evidence 
by the police.

• All 4 Friday & Saturday nights were covered 
between 20:00 & 04:00 in November.

• During November, 21 different CCTV Operators 
manned the control room with 19 of those 
volunteers donating various hours of their free 
time.

• The total number of hours worked in the control 
room this November is 400.

• We will be interviewing for the CCTV Managers 
role on Friday 16th December.



Environmental Services 
Crematorium & Cemeteries

• The cremation figures from April - October
total 890 compared to 915 in 2021. 

• There are currently 39 services booked for 
December.

• A Memorial Inspection was conducted at St. 
John’s closed Churchyard, Lower Bemerton.

• The Spoil Tips for all cemeteries are being 
cleared and repaired.

• We continue to receive positive feedback 
about The Avenue Cemetery.



Environmental Services 
Parks
• SCC are working alongside the Well-being 

walker’s group to improve accessibility at 
Harnham Recreation ground. Work is set to 
take place in the coming weeks to widen the 
entrances to allow for improved access for 
mobility scooters, prams, and wheelchairs 

• Work to repair and level the entrance and exit 
of the carpark surface at Hudson Field will be 
taking place in the coming weeks

• Our new Trilo leaf sucker machine has arrived

• The replacement quarter-pipe has been 
ordered for Churchill Gardens. 

• Winter floral display baskets have been 
installed at the Guildhall and Market square, 
the planters and tubs have also been planted




